VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE
Minutes of Village Council Meeting
September 10, 2018

The Fe{rmersvﬂle Village Council met in regular session on September 10, 2018 in the Village of Farmersville
Council Chan}bers at 117 E. Walnut Street. Mayor Weller called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm; Mayor Weller
led the group in prayer; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and followed by a roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Lamb, Mr. Holderman, Mr. Craig, Ms. Neitman, Mr. Roach, Mr. Weller.
EMPLOYEES: Chris Edds, Amy Schenck and Ryan Brunk

OTHER IN ATTENDANCE: Michael Dornbusch.

Mr. Roach moved, Ms. Neitman seconded to approve the minutes of August 13, 2018. Roll Call: Ms. Neitman:
yes, Mr. Roach: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes. MOTION PASSED.

Ms. Neitman moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the minutes of August 17, 2018. Roll Call: Mr. Craig:
yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes. MOTION PASSED

Ms. Neitman moved, Mr. Lamb seconded to approve the bills for this period 193-211 and warrant numbers 34256-

34286 totaling $36,369.75. Roll Call: Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes, Mr.
Craig: yes.

POLICE CHIEF REPORT:

Chief Schade reported that drug sweeps were performed at several schools and nothing was found. He discussed the
challenge of restricting cars to be driven up close to the school building during school hours but to facilitate
accessibility for those with a disability; one solution may be to designate additional handicap parking spots.

LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS:

Mr. Brunk reported that the deed for the 3% well field had been recorded and that he had done some research on
engine braking.

The Planning and Service Committees did not meet.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:

Mr. Edds reported that even though the Village received over 6” of rain over the weekend, there were no overflows
at the wastewater treatment plant. He reported that several of the Village’s generators malfunctioned and he discussed
looking at purchasing a trailer-mounted generator to have on standby in the future. Discussion ensued about the power
outage over weekend and the power supply lines coming into the Village. He reported that the rebuild of the bulk
water station was complete. The small dump truck had a small engine fire due to a bad alternator. He is still waiting
to see if the award comes in for the Center Street Phase IV project. The crew opened up some valves on the water
main that had been closed in error and the discolored water issue has been resolved. There was a sewage backup into
the pool house and the crew cleared the blocked line; the crew cleared the Hemple Road lift station_ as well. He stated
that the weir plate on Clarifier #1 will need to be replaced in 2018 or 2019. He reported that the Village removed the
flags from the light poles and that FABA offered to contribute to replacing the light pole banner flags.

MAYOR’S COMMENTS: .
Mayor Weller discussed the Labor Day pool situation

ORDINANCES / RESOLUTIONS: None.

OLD BUSINESS: . ) .
Mr. Lamb and Mr. Dowden are working to determine the appropriate size banner for the “Hometown Hero Project.




Pool — Failed inspection.

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the adoption of resolutions and/or motions passed at this meeting
were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio

Revised Code.
ADJOURN:

Moved by Mr. Holderman and seconded by Ms. Neitman to adjourn the Council Meeting at 7:30 pm. Roll Call: Mr.
Holderman: yes, Mr. Roach yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes and Mr. Lamb: yes. MOTION PASSED.
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